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ABLATIVE ANTIFOULING COATING

REGISTRATION NO. 22579
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT 

READ THE LABEL AND PRODUCT DATA SHEET BEFORE USING 

GUARANTEE: 
Cuprous Oxide.....36.5% 

Copper (as elemental).....32.4%

DANGER

POISON
FLAMMABLE

EYE IRRITANT
SKIN IRRITANT

NET CONTENTS  18.9 LITRES

 DEVOE COATINGS 
DIVISION OF GROW GROUP CANADA LTD. 

55A MACDONALD AVENUE 
DARTMOUTH, NOVA SCOTIA 

B3B 1T9

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

Read the label and product data sheet information before using
product.  This product is for application to underwater areas of
steel, aluminum, fibreglass, or wood vessels subject to fouling
by barnacles, algae, tube worms and other fouling organisms. 
Surface to be coated should be clean of grease, oil, dirt and
moisture.  Do not apply directly to metal surfaces.  A suitable
barrier system should be applied to steel and aluminum surfaces,



a primer is recommended for fibreglass and wood surfaces.  Apply
by spray, brush or roller.  For spray, airless spray is strongly
recommended. When spraying, applicators should wear protective
clothing.  Clean up with Devoe T-10 Solvent.  Launching may be
accomplished when coating is dry, (minimum drying time at 25'C is
5 hours), or later if desired.  Large vessels, i.e. over 25m,
must be treated by trained applicators.

PRECAUTIONS:

WARNING! WEAR AN AIR-FED RESPIRATOR WITH A FULL FACE MASK DURING
HANDLING AND APPLYING.  WEAR CHEMICAL RESISTANT GLOVES AND
FOOTWEAR, AND CHEMICAL RESISTANT CLOTHING WITH HEAD GEAR COVERING
AT TIMES DURING HANDLING AND APPLYING.

Keep out of reach of children.  Handle with care and mix only in
a closed container.  Use only in well ventilated areas.  When
using do not eat, drink or smoke.  Take a shower immediately
after work.  Wear freshly laundered clothes daily.   Wash hands
and face before eating, drinking, smoking or using the toilet. 
Store and wash all protective clothing separately from household
laundry.  Wash protective clothing in detergent and hot water
before reuse.

FIRST AID:  If splashed in eyes or on skin, flush thoroughly with
water for 15 minutes.  For eye contact, get medical attention. 
If swallowed, drink 2 or 3 glasses of milk or water.  Do not
induce vomiting.  Call a physician immediately.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  Contains petroleum distillates.  Do
not induce vomiting.  Can cause stomach and/or intestinal
irritation, nausea, vomiting or diarrhoea if swallowed.  Causes
eye and skin irritation and may be harmful if absorbed through
the skin.  Breathing of vapours, mist or dust can cause
respiratory tract irritation, headache, nausea, dizziness,
weakness and fatigue.  Extreme exposure can result in
unconsciousness and even respiratory arrest.  Prolonged or
repeated overexposure to solvents can cause permanent brain and
nervous system damage.  Prolonged or repeated breathing of spray
mist and/or sanding dust over a period of years may cause dust
disease of the lungs.  Intentional misuse by deliberately
concentrating and inhaling the contents may be harmful of fatal. 
Product does not contain any ingredients considered carcinogens
or potential carcinogens by ACGHI of IARC.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS:  Toxic to aquatic organisms.  Do not
contaminate water.  Do not allow chips or dust generated during
paint removal to enter water.



DISPOSAL:  Dispose of empty containers and paint debris in
accordance with provincial requirements.  For information on the
disposal of unused or unwanted product and the cleanup of spills,
contact the regional office of Environment Canada.

 
******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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